SHELTER - Newsletter #6

Welcome to SHELTER's latest news!

With pleasure, we invite you to read the latest SHELTER Newsletter, the second
of this challenging 2022, which brings you the highlights of our latest activities
this year. Stay in touch and connected with our social media channels!

i
'll'

Bl b, i TR, e s e s e w ol Tl
W s el viny d wred

sl pecerlewrong e wd nErEs 2ol L

o ¥
RED e By

L
Jhetser

In June, the interdisciplinary group of the Ravenna
Open Lab participated in this digital event, showing
the current status of the monitoring activities in the
area and giving an insight into their final goals.

We keep working with our sister projects, to bridge
the gap between urban development, resilience
planning and heritage management. An important
synergy betwesn SHELTER, ARCH and HYPERION to
identify the challenges and create a paper with

recommendations!
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To strengthen our collaboration with ARCH and
HYPERION, and exchange knowledge and best
practices to build a real and strong
#CulturalHeritage Resilience, we have realized a
very interesting and engaging event.
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At the beginning of February, we celebrated our
6th General Assembly. An enriching two-day
meeting session to showcase achievements, the
first demos of SHELTER-developed tools and an
exploitation workshop.

DID YOU KNOW?

To engage more with the network, and be updated with all the news from our
partners, we have created a brand new company page on Linkedin.

In fact, SHELTER was mentionad among the Cultural Heritage relevant projects in
the EUSPA EO and GNSS Market Report 2022, An achievement that is possible thanks
to the great work of partners, our Open Labs and all the teams working on developing
the tools inside the Operational Knowledge Framework. Check out page 175 of the
report!

Do not miss SHELTER contents reported in the last issue of the UNESCO e-Newsletter.
On pages 5 & 6, the Sava River Basin Open Lab is our guest of honour with the
importance of co-creating tools for better flood risk response. Then, a focus on the
2nd EU Task Force Meeting and the 9th Sava Youth Parliament.

A June full of surprises this one. Indeed UNESCO delivered also an article titled "Risk-
Informed Development: technological solutions and financial tools for
enhancing resilience of cultural heritage"

At the end of April, the final draft of the CEN workshop agreement 17727 on City
Resilience Development was approved by the board of CEN workshop members. A
good job accomplished with ARCH and RESILOC, it's now passed to the European
Committee for Standardisation (CEN) for publication. One step closer to SDG11!

UMESCO launched in June the video dedicated to the SHELTER Sava River Basin
Open lab and the Sava Youth Parliament 2021 edition. In the frame of the SHELTER
project, the aim is to help these countries, highly affected by flood events, to develop
disaster risk reduction policies and tools.

DO NOT FORGET
SHELTER Youth Ambassador Call

We invite all the younger generation to take action and protect our cultural
and natural heritage. We want to reach the Young Leaders out there and
encourage them in the local community involvement. So write to us at
contact@shelter-project.com and be engaged!

> READ MORE <

UPCOMING NEXT

SHELTER is preparing for its in September, a moment where
all the Consortium partners will report on the status of works and progress,
presenting the latest results, and showcasing the first sets of solutions that are
comprised in the SHELTER Operational Knowledge Framework.

September will be a really busy month. Mot only we will have our General Assembly,
but also in Turin, it will be held the
focus on Adaptive Cities Through the Postpandemic Lens.

fhelter

o Facebook o Twitter @ LinkedIn 0 YouTube e Website

Copyright © *2022 SHELTER project, All rights resernved.
This project has received funding from the European Union's Horizon 2020 research
and innovation programme under grant agreement No 821282

Our mailing address is:
contacti@shelter-project.com



